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Annual Meeting Set for September 18" at Shalom Park

By Randy Simpson

The Andover Glen Homeowner’s Association Annual Meeting is set for Monday, September 18 " at 7 p.m. There will be lots of important issues to be discussed (see full agenda on page 2 of this Gazette). Attendance at
these annual meetings can be a bit sparse at best, which is disappointing considering that many issues that could have a direct impact on you are addressed at these meetings. It’s really an ideal opportunity to catch up on
the business going on your neighborhood, not the least of which is the election of new AGHA Board Members.

We hope to see you at the meeting on September 18 For those who may not know, Shalom Park is located on the south side of Belleview Avenue between Parker Road and Chambers. The meeting will begin promptly at 7

p.m. and will end no later than 8:45 p.m.

What: AGHA Annual Meeting
Where: Shalom Park
When: Monday, Sept. 18”’, 7 p.m.

Who: All AGHA Members

For more information on this meeting of for any other issue, call any AGHA Board Member (see back page for phone numbers). ~

Got Household Chemical Waste?
By Randy Simpson

The City of Aurora is once again holding its annual Household Chemical Roundup onSaturday, September16th.

Acceptable Products: Household chemicals  and products like lawn and garden chemicals, household cleaners, other common household chemicals, paint products, batteries, antifreeze, used motor oil, mercury,

automotive products and tires.
Unacceptable Products: Explosives, radioactive wastes, infectious or biological wastes, business waste, mixed chemicals, Propane tanks are not acceptable.
Free and for Aurora households only (except $3 fee per tire). Proof of residency required. The event takes place at the ~Aurora Central Facilities complex located at 13645 Ellsworth Avenue, just north of Alameda Avenue,

off Potomac Street. For more information call 303-739-7372.~

Andover Glen Homeowner’s Association Annual Meeting
September 18, 2006
Agenda

7:00 1. Call to Order, and Welcome

2. Approval of Minutes from Annual Meeting of September 19, 2005



7:02 3. Introduction of Current Andover Glen Board

7:05 4. Explanation of agenda; timed discussions. 15 min. total
7:07 5. ion of Board i &
7:25 6. Voting for new Board Members

7. New Business (each discussion followed by straw polling)

7a) Xeriscape Master Plan for Andover

Glen Park and Parker Road frontage

7:45 7b) Discussion of single contractor Trash Removal

7c) Discussion of changing Andover

Glen into a Gated Community

8:15 7d) Other new Business
8:30 8. Spiff Awards
8:45 9. New Board Election Results/Adjourn

Running for 3 available board seats are  Bill Windler, Royal Shields, and Dick Moore. You may want to come to the meeting to hear their ideas for Andover Glen*

Get Ready for the Spiff Awards!

By Bob Meyer
The summer is fast fading away and lots of you have been working all summer making your home look its very best. In looking around the neighborhood, I'd say Andover Glen is looking as good as it’s looked in years.
Coming up at the Annual Meeting on September 185, I’1l be presenting some well deserved rewards for those who have done the very best in their categories. I hope you would attend the meeting anyway, but it will be extra

nice to give a bit of support to this year’s Spiff Award winners.Also, be sure to try and support the many fine merchants who are advertising in this newsletter. Without their support, our Spiff program would not be
possible. ~

Picnic Rescheduled for October!

By Debra Jones

A's Mother Nature decided to rain out our annual AG Picnic, it will be rescheduled for October. We’ll let you know the exact date in the September Gazette. The fall weather might lend itself to Bratwurst on the grill!

Heartwood Athletic Club

Want to get in shape? Need to unwind? Go for a spa, swim, and massage. Take the kids! A well-equipped and friendly athletic club!
15528 E. Hampden Cir.
303-693-3550

Bring this Ad in for a special free day pass for your entire family!




Work in the Great Outdoors! Volunteer Opportunities Available...

By Norm Arlt

Goot some time on your hands? Need something to keep the kids out of

trouble? Need to do those community service hours for all the traffic tickets? Then why not volunteer to help out on Andover Glen park

projects? Norm Arlt always has some "nice to do" projects that just need some not-very-skilled volunteer laborProjects include building mulch beds, topping off bare spots with mulch, picking up trash (especially around
the creek), pruning shrubs, tennis court maintenance, weeding, adding drip

irrigation, etc. Norm will be glad to show you what needs doing so that you do the job on your own schedule. Contact Norm at 303-766-7344 or email at normarlt@comcast.net to find out how you can help your neighborhood.~

Your Neighborhood Needs Your Support!

By Randy Simpson



I amas guilty as the next person of what I call the “garage door” syndrome. I come home after a long day at work and the garage door goes up, my car goes in, and the garage door goes down. That’s it. I'm in my castle
and unfortunately, all too often the last thing I want to do is get involved in my neighborhood. This may sound strange coming from the current AGHA board president, but I too suffer frequently from the “garage door”
syndrome. It’s easy to fall into, and besides apathy, symptoms include bouts of saying things like “they’ll take care of it” or “let them handle it”.

Having lived here about 4 years now, What I’ve noticed is that there is a very small core group of dedicated people who really do the heavy lifting for the neighborhood, and keep the rest of us from having to get involved.
This core group does work that we’d have to pay management company and lots more laborers to do. If it weren’t for this core group, our annual dues would definitely be a lot higher.

My plea to you is to see how you can get involved in the neighborhood, even if it’s in the smallest of ways. You don’t have to become a Board member to help out. Even what you might consider the smallest of things, will
add up to big things if enough people pitch in. It will lift some of the burden off our core group of volunteers and perhaps even help to make you feel more connected to the neighborhood. If you’d like to know how you can
help, just ask any board member, or call me personally. Our numbers are listed on the last page of this Gazette.

Carmine Lonardo’s Deli
Delicious Tender Aged Steaks &
Well stocked shelves of Gourmet Foods
Bennessimo!

With coupon 10% off Steak Box!

15380 E. Smoky Hill Rd.

303- 699-4532




Annual Meeting, Monday, September 18, 7 p.m. at Shalom Park

Annual Picnic October 2006 (Exact time and Date TBA

We encourage you to support the many fine businesses advertising in the Gazette. They are supporting AndoverGlen by donating prizes to our Spiff beautification program!

Neighbor to Neighbor

Services and stuff for sale, cheap!
Baby Sitting: Red Cross Certified Babysitter!
Great rates. Responsible 10" Grader living right here in Andover Glen. Call Elizabeth Melton 303-910-3096.
Baby Sitting: Experienced, Red Cross Certified, 8" Grade, neighborhood Babysitter. Loves Kids! Kristin Guerra, 303-766-0464.

Baby Sitting& Odd Jobs: Red Cross Certified, 6™ Grade, neighborhood Babysitter. Will also do odd jobs like house sitting, dog sitting, watering plants. Very Responsible. Shannon Guerra, 303-766-0464.

Baby Sitting: Red Cross Certified, thoughtful and loves kids. Call Sophia, 303-693-9356.

Tutoring: Experienced Tutor available to help your child advance in academics. ~All subjects grades 2-6. Hourly fee. Call Elizabeth Melton, 303-910-3096.

Tennis Lessons: Experienced Tennis Instructor living in AG. Group Rates Available. Cari Merrill, 303-699-0454.

Worth a Quote...

How far that little candle throws his beams! So shines a good deed in a weary world. ~William Shakespeare

Andover Glen Homeowner’s Association Board Members
President: Randy Simpson 693-0546

Vice President: Dave Kline 720-870-6697

Secretary: Anne Stellmon 699-8567
Treasurer: Jan Guerra 766-0464
Architectural: Ron Adams 248-6213
Grounds: Norm Arlt 766-7344
Social: Debra Jones 690-9459
Welcoming: Cindy Wagner 693-8729

Neighborhood Watch: Bob Meyer 690-6927




